

Club Information

President: Don Bourdon
Vice President: Gary Pearson
Treasurer: Seth Nagy
Secretary: John Limbrunner
Safety Officer: Chuck Byrd

Field Marshall: Ron Miller Assistant Field Marshall: Tony Triplett

Intro Pilots: Seth Nagy, Vic Welland, & William Bradshaw

A Note From The President

The scout rendezvous was a great success thanks to Ron Miller and Sean McGarvey. We helped build over 80 darts and 60 foam plate gliders for the scouts. It was a full day but a fun day. The club had its first indoor flying event at the old Lenoir HS gym. We had six pilots and twice that many planes flying, some much longer than others. It was an exciting afternoon and one that will be done again I suspect so get out your helos and micro electrics and come join the fun. There is still time to submit nominations for officer positions for 2011. Submit your nomination to any club officer or better yet come to the meeting and nominate in person before the voting takes place. See you all there.

Happy Landings.

Don

Next Meeting:
The next club meeting is
Tuesday, November, 16 @ 7 PM at the library.

Meeting Agenda

Caldwell Aero Modelers Agenda

November 16, 2010

Welcome Everyone

Approve Meeting Agenda

Approve October Minutes

Approve New Member Applications

Reports

Treasurer Report

Membership Report

Safety Report

Field Report

Intro Pilot Report

Old Business

Scout Jamboree Report

Final Club Officer Nominations

New Business

Club Officer Elections and Appointments

Dec Christmas Party Meeting

Winter presentations and building schedule

Indoor flying schedule and location

Announcements

Monthly Presentation -- TBD

Adjourn until Dec 21 at the library

Auction & Show-N-Tell -- TBD

CAM Meeting Minutes

CAM Meeting Minutes October 19, 2010

Don Bourdon called the meeting to order at 7:03 PM.

The meeting was attended by new member prospects David & John.

The meeting's agenda was approved as submitted.

The September meeting minutes were approved.

New member applications – None submitted.

Treasurer's report — None submitted. **Safety report** — None submitted.

Field report – The runway repair seems to be holding.

Intro pilot report — None submitted. **Old business:**

- This years E-flite was a success. There were 9 fliers. Several out-of-town visitors; 3 from Roanoke, 1 from Asheville and 1 from Winston. Of particular note was a 16' electric Quaker. This was a plane and not a visitor.
- The Scout Jamboree is this Saturday. Help from club members is encouraged. Delta Dart assembly and sim flying will be provided by CAM. Another club will be providing a helicopter.

New business:

Officer nominations:

President Vic Welland VP Seth Nagy Treasurer Don Bourdon Secretary John Limbrunner

In appointed positions, Chris Roberts will remain as Web Master for the club's web site and Ron Miller will serve as both Field and Safety Officer.

- There was considerable discussion about indoor flying this winter. Possible locations would be the Caldwell County Fairgrounds and the old Lenoir High School gym. Seth was going to investigate possible locations.
- Don brought up the topic of winter projects. Foam planes suitable for indoor flying were recommended as perfect projects.
- There will be an Old-Timers fly-in in Gastonia on Nov 6.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:34 PM.

Next meeting will be Tuesday, November 16 at 7:00 pm at the Library.

A little humor from around the patch:

A two-seater Cessna 152 crashed into a

Cemetery early this afternoon in central

Caldwell County, NC. Caldwell County search

and rescue workers have recovered 300

bodies so far and expect that number to

climb as digging continues into the evening.

Be safe - John